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Mortgagee Letter 2002-12

TO:  All Approved Mortgagees

SUBJECT:  Reinstatement of the Housing Counseling Notification Requirement


The purpose of this Mortgagee Letter is to advise of the reinstatement of the housing counseling notification requirement in Section 106(c)(5) of the Housing and Urban Development Act of 1968 (12 U.S.C. 1701x)(Act).  Under this provision mortgagees must notify all eligible delinquent mortgagors of the availability of homeownership counseling provided both by the mortgagee and by nonprofit organizations which are approved by the Secretary and experienced in homeownership counseling.  Section 106(c)(9) of the Act, which previously terminated the provisions of Section 106(c)(5) on September 30, 2000, was recently repealed by Section 205 of the Departments of Veterans Affairs and Housing and Urban Development, and Independent Agencies Appropriations Act for 2002.  Thus, the requirement of Section 106(c)(5) has now been made permanent.


Please note that this provision applies to all mortgage loans on residential properties 

in your portfolio, whether conventional, governmentally insured, or governmentally guaranteed (including those loans insured or guaranteed by federal, state, and local government agencies).  This provision also applies to direct mortgage loans from federal, state, or local government agencies that are now in your portfolio.


HUD has established the Housing Counseling Clearinghouse (HCC) to provide a toll-free number (800) 569-4287 for financially distressed mortgagors to call for information concerning HUD-approved housing counseling agencies.  The HCC operates a toll-free, 24-hour automated voice response system that provides homeowner referrals to local housing counseling 

agencies.  The HCC collects and catalogs information on housing and homeownership programs, 
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publishes a newsletter targeted to housing professionals, and disseminates information on HUD initiatives such as HUD SuperNOFA Grants and Home Equity Conversion Mortgages for Seniors.  Detailed and complete information is also available on HUD’s website and can be found on the Internet at:



http://www.hud.gov/offices/hsg/sfh/hcc/hcc_home.cfm


If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact your local HUD office.






Sincerely,






______________________________________






John C. Weicher






Assistant Secretary for Housing-






    Federal Housing Commissioner, H
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